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JAMES FORMAN  

Many  former   employees   will   remember  the  portrait  of  James    

Forman  which   hung   on   the  landing   above   the  entrance   hall.    

The  print on the right was  passed on to us by  Andrew Rigby.  

He obtained  it  from Terry  Coupland  who  lives  in  Lichfield,  Stafford-

shire.  Terry is a bookseller dealing in the history of printing, typography 

and private press books. Also  passed  on by Terry  is an original  letter  

signed by  James and Dudley P. Forman  and  their  wives  thanking the 

employees for presenting ôsuch beautiful giftsô to them upon the opening 

of the new works on Hucknall Road on Friday September 3
rd
 1926. Terry 

obtained the letter from a Northampton bookseller who could not recall 

from whom he had purchased the letter but thought there might be a  

 

  

Incidentally several other paintings were hung on the landing and one 

wonders what happened to them and where they are now? One 

painting which hung outside the MDôs door we believe was of Warwick 

Castle painted by J. M. W. Turner.  

                                      

JOHN C. NORMAN (Cliff)                                                        

 

 
 Many of us will remember Cliff Norman who was Chief Engineer. He took over 

from George Cooke  in March 1959 and retired in 1985 at the age of 60.  Sadly he  

passed away in February 1999 at the age of 74. During his retirement the Editor  

did meet him once or twice  at ñThe Old Spotò public house in  Daybrook. 

 Cliff wrote an article about the Engineering Department in the original ñInformò No. 

8 dated December 1973. The article stated some interesting facts, for 

example, the modern steamïraising plant consumed 400,000 gallons of heavy fuel 

oil each year, the air conditioning plants circulated 184,000 cubit feet of air every 

minute of the day. Electricity was supplied to the factory at 11,000 volts and then 

transformed to the standard voltage of 400 volts before it was used for driving the 

production plant. Incidentally the electricity bill was then  Ã1,600 per month.  

At that time the Company owned some eighty odd motor cars and 

fourteen commercial vehicles which had to be kept on the road with the help of the 

Engineering Department. Cliff said ñMy job as Chief Engineer, is to control and 

direct the Engineering Department, a job which I enjoy doing.ò 

  In May 1978 John C. Norman, our Chief Engineer was installed as the 31st President of the Institution of Plant 

Engineers. In July that year he welcomed HRH The Prince of Wales to the óCareers in Engineeringô exhibit  at the East of 

England Show in Peterborough. 

  The Editor went to see his wife in 2008 and collected  a box of memorabilia which is now deposited with the 

Nottinghamshire Archives. Speaking to her recently she said ñFormans was his lifeò as of course it was to many of us. 

connection with the Northampton printer Clarke and Sherwell. 
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One of the accounts I dealt with for a number of years was the ñGrenôs Rugbyò calendar which was published by Funfare 
Press who were based in Cardiff. They were mainly sold on the retail market but a number of them were overprinted for 
agents. This involved sending proofs of the imprints to Funfare Press for checking. There were two sisters working for the 
company and I became quite friendly with one of them particularly after I could understand the welsh accent!  
Eventually I was taken to Cardiff by Ken Aldred to meet her and the owner of the business whoôs names I cannot 
recall. In fact I visited them two or three times with Ken and on our way we often stopped at a service station for a break. 
As soon as we got out of the car Ken would dive into the cubicle where the fruit machines were placed and start playing.  
I just could not understand a man with his abilities wanting to play fruit machines. 
 
The first time I visited the company with Ken I could not believe my eyesðthere was no sign Funfare Press and the 
premises were a dry cleaning business. On a future occasion I took my velvet curtains along and they were cleaned whilst 
we were out for lunch. After the owner of the business died his son took over for a couple of years but eventually 
Formans lost the business. Sadly I do not have a sample of the calendar to illustrate. 
 
I wonder if anyone remembers when Ken had an electric organ installed in his office and used to practice during the lunch 
hour. He used to play at one of the Masonic meetings I attended and was in fact quite a good organist. 
 

CHRISTMAS DO 1962-1963 - By Paul Flint 
 

I was going through some old photographs with my 
daughters and came across the picture alongside that I 
thought would be of interest. I reckon this was a Christmas 
ñdoò held at the Commodore Banqueting Rooms on Nuthall 
Road around 1963/4. 
 

I am the slim chap facing the camera and on my left (looking 
at the photo) is my girl friend Wendy, later my wife for over 
43 years. 
 

To her left is Helen (? Surname) and her boy friend. Helen 
was secretary to George Buxton. To my right is Pat Moakes/
Mokes who worked in the Sales Office and her boy friend 
who had a Luton style van used for small deliveries. 
 

Far right is Marlene (? surname) who worked in the offices, 
her boy friend Carl (? Surname) was later her husband and 
was a friend of Barrie Wright. 

 
CORRECTIONS 
 

Centenary Variety Concert 
 
In the last Historical Bulletin we stated that Eric Morecambe had appeared in the concert which took place during the 
Forman Centenary in 1948. David Roberts says he was present at the Centenary but has no knowledge of him being 
there, he would only have been 22 then, but he does recall a double  act  of the time, namely Bennett and Williams. 
However he says after all this time he could be wrong. 
  
The Forman Fa­ade 
 
The Society have stated in a number of publications that the Formanôs imposing 1920ôs fa­ade was designed by the  
famous Nottingham Architect Cecil Howitt who also designed the Nottingham Council House. This information was taken 
from articles which have appeared in the Nottingham Post and Bygones during the last few years. However we are 
informed by both the Nottinghamshire Archives and the Nottingham Civic Society that this fact is not correct.  
The Nottinghamshire Archives say that after lengthy searches, they have been unable to find any evidence to suggest 
that Thomas Cecil Howitt designed the fa­ade of the Forman factory on Hucknall Road, Nottingham. They have checked 
the booklet of the official opening in 1926, and other documents from various deposits made by ourselves and the only 
mention of the fa­ade being designed by T. C. Howitt is in our own booklet óHistory of the Company 1948-1998ðThe Last 
50 yearsô which we published in 2008. As already stated, this information was taken from articles which had  
appeared in the Nottingham Post. 
 
The Nottinghamshire Archives do hold the original building plans of extensions to the building from 1923-1924 naming 
Evans, Clark and Woolatt as the architects. These plans are very detailed, showing the fa­ade, and are available to  
consult at the Archives (ref: CA/PL/2, Extension to printing works, Hucknall Road, plan no 12416, 26/9/1924). 
 
It is worth mentioning that T. C. Howitt worked as Nottingham City Councilôs Housing Architect until December 1930. 
Howitt actually resigned from this post in December 1929, but did not leave until a year later, and during his employment 
by the City Council it is unlikely that he would have been released to work on other projects prior to December 1929. 
 
The Archives do hold the T. C. Howitt Collection of documents (ref: DP/TH), however they have been unable to locate any 
documents concerning the Thomas Forman building.    
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COMPETITIONS 

Forman Sales Conference 1955 

In the last Historical Bulletin we asked you to identify the characters that were illustrated on the 1955 Sales Conference     

Menu Card. There was only one entrant, Ann Brown (nee Frost) who won the Ã10. The answers are as follows: 

1. Jack Buxton (Yorks) 2. Jack Perry & Mr. Clarke (London) 3. Ken Donling (Yorks) 4. Les Dawson (Leics) 5. Mae Brown 

(Sales Directorôs Secretary) 6. Harry Gibbs (Sales Director) 7. Henry Davy (Sales Manager) 8. Mr. Scott (Manchester)  

9. George Parker (Notts & Leics) 10. Geoff Taylor (London) 11. Ron Bramley & John Broadbent (Liverpool)                   

12.  Mr. Clarke (London). (In brackets were the areas the Sales Representatives covered at that time in 1955). 

Litho Artists 1949 

Below is a picture taken outside the factory prior to a days outing. Most of those shown appear to be Litho Artists.  

How many characters can you identify? We offer a Ã10 prize to the member who can name the most!  

Please send your entry to the Editor. 
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This picture appeared as part of an article in Print in Britain in the 1960ôs covering the photogravure process. The press 

shown is one of a pair of Super Palatia machines installed, we believe, during the 1950ôs. Featured in the picture is  

Ted Nicker, Print Manager in white coat, and printer Peter Haskey examining a printed sheet. By 1971 one of the  

Palatiasô had been relocated to Trent Polytechnic now Nottingham Trent University. The machine was subsequently  

removed when machine printing education ceased at the Polytechnic in the late 1970ôs. When was the picture taken and 

who are the other two people? 

Litho Artistôs Outing 1949 


